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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  2311-A
COMMITTEE:  Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing

	[bookmark: _Hlk71535417]TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to data on orders placed through third-party food delivery services

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Powers, Rosenthal, Kallos, Ayala, Lander, Menchaca and Gjonaj. 



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 2311-A would require third-party food delivery services, entities that provide food service establishments with online order and delivery services, to share monthly information on customers who have placed a food or beverage order with an establishment, if that establishment requests the information. The information would consist of the customer’s name, phone number, e-mail address, delivery address and the contents of their orders, as described in Proposed Int. No. 2335-A. Customers would be able to opt out of the sharing of this information, and the service would be required to provide a clear disclosure to customers explaining what information would be shared with the establishment. The establishment fulfilling the customer’s order would be permitted to retain that information, which would be required to be provided in a machine-readable format. Services could not limit the establishments’ use of the information, but the bill would prohibit the establishments from selling, renting or disclosing the information without express consent from the customer, and the customer would be able to withdraw their consent to using their information. The bill would also permit customers to request that the establishment delete their information.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect on the same day as Intro. No. 2333-A takes effect. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	
Effective FY22

	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23 

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that this bill would have no impact on revenues.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. Any costs of complying with this legislation would be borne by private parties.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Florentine Kabore, Financial Analyst	

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	John Russell, Unit Head
				Noah Brick, Assistant Council
				

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced by the Council on May 12, 2021 as Int. No. 2311 and was referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation on June 8, 2021 and the legislation was laid over. The bill was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 2311-A, will be heard by the Committee on July 29, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on July 29, 2021.
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